
MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2024 WEBSITE: HAPPYWANDERERS.NET 

Meeting was called to order on Monday, December 9th at 7:00 PM by Tom Glynn 

Flag salute by:  Tom Glynn 

Invocation by: Kari Sears 

Attendance: 20   

 
VISITORS AND GUESTS & NEW MEMBERS:  Sid Berry and he decided to join our club tonight.  Welcome 

to Happy Wanderers Camping Club!  

MINUTES AND CACHE HOLDERS’ REPORTS: 

……Minutes of the meeting for November 11, 2024, were not posted on the HW website due to Secretary’s 

absence and notes from Kathy Trauger were read by Tom Glynn.  Motion to accept as read made by Chris 

Trauger and seconded by Tammy Blake was unanimously approved. 

…...Cache Holder Report for November was presented by Marian Corson, Treasurer.  Motion to accept by 

Vic Sua and seconded by Tim Egan was unanimously approved.  

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES: 

Birthdays in December: Sue Bengtsson, Bill Bergman, Cheri Linn, Sandy Capaldi, Ray Day, Gary Reynolds, 

Laverne Glover, Dave Ham, Dan Miller, Jeff Moe, Moe Nadeau, Karen Nolke, Ted Polisky, Jan Stafford, Judy 

Steiger, Robert Vege and Dave Wilson.  Happy Birthday to all of you! 

Anniversaries in December: Bill & Mary Bergman and Dennis & Charlene VanSloten.  Happy Anniversary 

Everyone! 

SUNSHINE AND SICKNESS: 

Nick Sablick had a fall.  We wish him a speedy recovery.  Tom Glynn’s granddaughter is having appendix 

surgery tomorrow.  We wish her all the best. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS THIS MONTH: (Check Bugle for all the news)  

Kitchen Serving Dinner: 

Monday: Hot Dogs 

Tuesday: Street Tacos 

Thursday: Burgers 

Friday: Various Dinners (Birthday, Purple Pig, Karaoke, etc.) 6:00 PM 

Saturday Lunch: 12:00-2:00 PM 

Sunday Breakfast: 9:00-11:30 AM 

Every Wednesday Evening: BINGO at 6:30 PM, Cornhole on Mondays, Horseshoes on Wednesdays. 

Camping Club flags for sale $15.00 each (USA, Elks & CA); Name Badges are now $19.00 each. 

WEBMASTERS REPORT: (www.happywanderers.net)  

Ron Russell reported that Cyndi Phillip’s picture is now on the website as our Assistant Chairperson.  Also 

reported that Kathy Trauger’s Christmas Party report is now on the website.  New photos will be posted soon 

of the party.    

ASSISTANT WAGON MASTER REPORT:  Cyndi Phillips reminded us about the Leading Knight Challenge 

from 11/2024 – 1/2025 for online gift giving to CHEMPI charity via the donation site. 

ER’S REPORT:  Mike Judge was not in attendance. 

http://www.happywanderers.net/
http://www.happywanderers.net/


NEW BUSINESS: 

Our new member (Sid Berry) is a veteran (Air Force) and will check into a possible campout at Vandenberg 

AFB so we can camp and watch a launch. 

Ron Russell has sent out email information about a possible April campout at Santa Anita (1st, 2nd, and 4th 

weekends are available).  It is $42/night for dry camping.  We need a volunteer to host this campout if there is 

enough interest. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Tom Glynn reported that the Piru campout had 13 rigs and several people came up for the day by car for the 

fabulous Friendsgiving dinner.  There was a visit from the granddaughter of the original Britt Park builder 

who owned the site where we have our campouts every November.  He was a master BBQ guy and created the 

great BBQ equipment and kitchen facility we use each year. 

UPCOMING CAMPOUTS AND EVENTS: 

January:  No campout scheduled.  Some people attend Quartzsite in AZ.  The event is January 17-28? 

February:  Open 

March:  Newport Dunes 

April:  Santa Anita? 

May:  Bonelli Bluffs 

June:  VC Fairgrounds 

July:  Oceano Elks 

August:  Open 

September:  Paso Wine Country 

October:  Pechanga 

November:  Piru 

December:  Christmas Party  

VISITING LODGE OFFICERS: None. 

GOOF OF THE MONTH:  None reported.   

LOST AND FOUND: None reported. 

50/50 OPPORTUNITY DRAWING: $42.00 was won by Vic Sua.  Congratulations. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Bill Bergman.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.  

Respectfully submitted: Mary Bergman, Happy Wanderers Secretary 

CC: Lodge 


